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1.   Professional Development at Ozona Elementary School. 
 Camp Leadership Meeting to discuss gains in student’s fluency and reading levels.  Another need added to our plan, addressed our 

ELL and low socio-economic students in Math and Reading.   
 We will continue to monitor attendance. 
 Tutorials for Second Grade and 5th Grade Science will continue.  Reading and Math RTI groups will continue until the end of school.  

A great applause to all our staff for working together and  helping in preparing our students for the test!   
 Staff Meeting to notify teachers, administrators, nurses and counselors about the TELL TEXAS Survey.  An anonymous survey con-

ducted by TEA so that staff can anonymously answer questions in regards to administrative support as student improvement is ad-
dressed and teacher retention in Texas. 
 

2..  Focus Campus Activities 
 Consultation with Karan Duwe, Leslie Martin, Shelly Bell, Vicky Munoz, and Cheryl Bricken in regards to professional development 

this spring and early fall of next year.  ESCXV Staff will providing coaching with three reading and math teachers during the day and 
staff development in the afternoon for our reading and math teachers as they meet vertically.  There are four meeting dates scheduled 
this school year and four days scheduled for the beginning of the next school year. 

 Our first math meeting was entitled K-5th Math Gap Analysis with Ms. Martin.  Our first reading meeting will be focused on Goal Set-
ting for the rest of the year and Meta-Cognitive Thinking Skills with Ms. Bell. 

 
3. Happening at Ozona Elementary: 
 TELPAS completed for our ELL students.  Student completed the first round of administration which included 4th Writing and 5th 

Grade Reading and Math. Teachers celebrated with a STAAR Survival Lunch. 

 OES Staff wore blue on April 4th in recognition of Child Abuse Awareness Month. 
 The Textbook Committee met with Mrs. Poindexter in regards to Math and Science adoptions.  The committee recommended Hough-

ton-Mifflin for the state adopted Math and Science Textbook.  
 OES teachers and staff had a STAAR Pep Rally to motivate our third, fourth and fifth grade students.  Thanks to our baseball boys, 

Coach Talamantes, and Coach Perez for allowing them to attend!  Mrs. Parker coordinated the entire event. Thanks to our STAAR 
SISTERS, Ms. Moos, Mrs. Sutton, and Ms. Saunders!   

 Spring Individual and Group Pictures for our students and staff on April 11th. 
 Special Olympics in Sonora on April 16th.  We have several students who participated from our campus.  Thanks to Mrs. Yeager for 

coordinating the event!  Thanks to Ms. Moos , Ms. Kim Davis and Mrs. McGuire for working with our students as they prepared for 
their events. 

 

 

 

  


